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  December 31, 2012 
 
Mr. S. Alan Keller, P.E  
Manager, Permit Section 
Illinois Environmental 
  Protection Agency 
1021 North Grand Avenue East 
P.O. Box 19276 
Springfield, IL 62794-9276 
 
Dear Mr. Keller: 
 

Subject: Metropolitan Water Reclamation District of Greater Chicago – 2012 Report of 
the Fulton County Environmental Protection System 

 
 This letter transmits information for the 2012 report of the Fulton County Environmental 
Protection System.  No biosolids data are reported because supernatant and biosolids applications 
were terminated in 1995 and 2004, respectively.  Termination of monitoring of soil, crops, and 
surface water and groundwater sites was approved by the Illinois Environmental Protection Agency 
in September 2006 and the coal refuse areas in July 2007.  Therefore, no environmental monitoring 
was required during this period. 
 
  Very truly yours, 
 
 
 
  Thomas C. Granato 
  Director 
  Monitoring and Research  
 
TCG:GT:cm 
cc: Mr. V. Aistars, USEPA Region 5  
 Mr. A. Sajjad, USEPA Region 5  
 Mr. M. Williams, USEPA Region 5  
 IEPA Permit Section, Springfield  
 IEPA Surveillance Section, Peoria  
 Chairman of the Fulton County Board  
 Fulton County Board of Health    
 Fulton County Zoning Office    




